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OC250607 
 
28 July 2025 
 
 

 
Tēnā koe
 
I refer to your email dated 30 June 2025, requesting the following under the Official Information Act 
1982 (the Act): 
 
 

“For each year (financial or calendar, whatever is easiest) with the 10-year period 2015-2024, 
please provide detailed information on how much your agency/crown entity has spent on the 
commissioning of surveys among adult New Zealanders (i.e. I am not interested in customer 
only surveys).    

Within each of the 10 years, I seek a list of all such surveys – their name, cost (rounded to 
nearest $5-$10k is fine), sample frame and sample size, and their purpose (i.e. performance 
measurement, informing investment, or other – please state reason).” 

The table attached as Annex 1 outlines the 49 surveys that are in scope of your request. The 
information is released to you in full.  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review of this response by the Ombudsman, in 
accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. The relevant details can be found on the Ombudsman’s 
website www.ombudsman.parliament.nz  
 
The Ministry publishes our Official Information Act responses and the information contained in our 
reply to you may be published on the Ministry’s website. Before publishing we will remove any 
personal or identifiable information. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Hilary Penman 
Manager, Ministerial & Executive Services  
 




















